October 24, 2010

T.E.A.M.  Together Everyone Achieves More
Dear Parents,

The weather is starting to get colder so please make sure that your child is dressed to go outside at recess and lunch. We will be going out daily unless it is colder than -20.  

Website
Please visit our website at www.holland.prn.bc.ca to see photos of recent events at Alwin Holland.  We will be posting our monthly newsletter and any bulletins on the website as well.  

Library Pre-School Program

Alwin Holland’s Library Program for pre-schoolers and their parents will be Fridays at 1:30 to 2:30 PM in the school library.  This program will be all Fridays that school is in session. Children have the opportunity to do crafts and hear a story.

Sports News

Volleyball has started and we will have three teams. Mr. Burridge and Mrs. Barber and Mr. Lang are coaching.  Girls will practice on Mondays after school until 4:15 and their games are on Tuesdays. Boys will practice at lunchtimes and their games are on Thursdays.

Meal Program 

Please ensure that you get your meal forms in by the due date so that your child receives their ordered lunch without any problem.  Check to see that your child’s name is at the top of the page along with the class teacher’s name.

Halloween and Anaphylaxis

With Halloween just around the corner, we would like to remind parents about snacks coming to the school.  We have a few people in the school who are quite allergic to peanuts and other nuts.  As well, we have a few teachers who are allergic to perfumes.  We are asking that if you are going to use color hair spray or makeup that you do this at home before the children come to school. At noon, children will be allowed to put on their costumes and we will be having a parade in the gym at 1pm.  Parents are welcome to attend.  After the parade, primary students will participate in various events in their classrooms.  Intermediate students are invited to participate in a sock hop in the gym.  For those who do not want to dance, a movie will be shown in one of the Intermediate classrooms.  Please Note:  No Swords or weapons are permitted with their costumes.
Student Leadership

Our student leadership group sponsored a Hat Day last week to raise money for our foster child. We raised $237.00.  Thanks to the leadership group for doing this.
Breakfast Program

Any student in the school is welcome to have a healthy breakfast in our canteen from 8:30 to 8:50.  Although the program is open to everyone, we encourage students to eat at home when they can.  The program is not intended as a convenience but as another way to support our students and to ensure everyone has a healthy start to the day.

Home Reading Program

The primary teachers have started a home reading program. Students are encouraged to read 15 minutes per night. Students will bring their duotang, plastic bag, and book to and from school. Our volunteer parents will exchange the previous books for new ones at the end of the day; students pick up their bags and take them home. Students will read with a parent, alone, or with a sibling. After reading, an adult signs and dates the record page in the duotang.  Students in grades 2 and 3 are focusing on practicing fluency and expression; therefore the books they bring home may seem ‘easier’. These important skills of making reading sound like talking and using expression to add interest and voice to a piece of writing are important skills.
Student Information Verification Form

Student Information Verification Forms are being sent home with students today.  If there are any changes please make them and send the forms back as soon as possible.  Thank you. 
Yours truly, 

Mrs. Lang



Mr. Burridge
